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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Planning Commission



302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 4, 2001 at 7:30 p.m.
PASBESHAUKE PAVILION, SAYBROOK POINT PARK 

155 COLLEGE STREET EXTENSION


I. CALL TO ORDER: Judith Gallicchio called the regular meeting to order for Wednesday, April 4, 2001 at 7:30p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point.
II. ROLL CALL:
Attendant Members



Absent Members

Judith Gallicchio, Chairman


Joanne Desjardins, Alternate Member


Robert McIntyre, Vice Chairman 

Kathleen Smith, Alternate Member

Stuart Hanes, Secretary





Robbie Marshall, Regular Member


Frank Vinciguerra, Regular Member


Attendant Staff

Christine Nelson, Town Planner


Christina Costa, Assistant Town Planner/Commission Clerk

III. PUBLIC HEARINGS:


A.
“The Preserve (Section 1)” Subdivision – 14 Lots (30.4 Acres)
North Side of Ingham Hill Road (Map 56 / Lot 6 pt.)
Residence AAA District
Applicant: The Preserve, LLC, Owner
Agent:
David M. Royston, Esq.

Town Planner, Christine Nelson indicated that the Applicant forwarded a letter to request that the public hearing for this matter be continued to April 18, 2001. 

Chairman Gallicchio opened the floor for public comment and received no citizen responses.

MOTION to continue the public hearing of “The Preserve (Section 1)” Subdivision – 14 Lots (30.4 Acres), North Side of Ingham Hill Road (Map 56 / Lot 6 pt.), Residence AAA District, Applicant: The Preserve, LLC, Owner, Agent: David M. Royston, Esq. to the next regularly scheduled meeting of April 18, 2001.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

B.
“Quarry Place” Subdivision & Coastal Site Plan – 3 Lots (3.56 Acres)

South Side of Ledge Road / 150± Feet East of Boston Post Road (Map 29/Lot 12) Residence A District

Applicant: Freedom Homes, LLC
Agent: John B. Algenius, Jr., Esq. 

Chairman Gallicchio announced that this was the first night of public hearing for this matter. 

Robert Doane, Engineer for the Applicant, presented updated maps to the Commission that reflected comments made in the reports of Michael Ott, Town Engineer and Mark Branse, Legal Counsel for the Commission.

Town Planner, Christine Nelson informed the Commission that reports from the Zoning Enforcement Officer, Board of Selectmen, Inland Wetlands Commission and Parks and Recreation had not been received to date. Christine Nelson presented the Administrative and Design Review of the Town Planner and Assistant Town Planner dated April 4, 2001 to the Commission and Applicant for review.

Robert Doane, Engineer for the Applicant, presented the details of the proposed 3-lot subdivision.   Applicant, John Algenius supplemented Doane’s presentation.  Topics discussed included the historical significance of the Quarry, grading, construction, common driveway, conservation easement, existing vegetation and more.   Doane informed that he consulted with an archaeologist who verbally expressed that the land possessed no archaeological significance.  Doane indicated that the Commission would be receiving correspondence from archeologist, Nick Bellatone to document this finding.  

Chairman Gallicchio opened the floor to comment with no citizen responses.

Chairman Gallicchio informed the Commission that the report from Town Sanitarian, Scott Martinson revealed no objections to the proposed development. 

At 8:00 p.m. two citizens arrived and the Chairman re-opened the floor to public comment on this matter.

Bonnie Lubs of 18 Quarry Street questioned where driveways would be located and if Quarry Street would be extended to Route 1.   She further questioned how construction of the development would effect Quarry Street. 

Robert Doane informed Mrs. Lubs that the current proposal would not effect Quarry Street and the street would remain a dead end. Doane expressed that the plans at this time, revealed that no homes would be accessed from Quarry Street and that the water line for Lot #1 would be the only portion of the construction of the development that would utilize Quarry Street.

Town Planner, Nelson and Chairman Gallicchio explained to Mrs. Lubs that despite Doane's comments, there remains a possibility that the proposed development could potentially be revised to add an entrance at Quarry Street. Nelson and Gallicchio informed that the development is proposed and not a final approved plan. 

Chairman Gallicchio closed the floor for public comment and the Commission began questioning the Applicant.  

Secretary, Stuart Hanes questioned how the homes would be numbered considering that they would be away from the Street.

John B. Algenius, Jr. indicated that a small stone wall would be constructed at the beginning of the common driveway stating “Quarry Place” and the house numbers.

Town Planner, Nelson questioned the legal status of the former public quarry located on the property. 

Algenius expressed that he believed the Quarry is no longer public since the Quarry is non-conforming and was zoned out of existence.  He added that the quarry rights were extinguished by prescription.

Frank Vinciguerra inquired if an owner’s association would be formed for the development.  

Robert Doane responded that no association would be formed.  The common driveway would be maintained by the homeowners through deed obligations that include snow removal, re-paving and repair.

Other topics discussed included the conservation easement, drainage, landscaping, turnarounds and emergency vehicle access.

Doane requested the Commission decide on the waiver request.  

Chairman Gallicchio responded that the Commission must further review the proposed development before issuing any waivers.  The Commission discussed the time frame and requested a thirty-day extension from the Applicant.

Applicant, John Algenius, Jr. had no objections to the extension and verbally approved it.  He expressed that he would forward a letter of consent for the 30-day extension to the Commission.

MOTION to continue the public hearing for “Quarry Place” Subdivision & Coastal Site Plan – 3 Lots (3.56 Acres), South Side of Ledge Road / 150± Feet East of Boston Post Road (Map 29/Lot 12) Residence A District, Applicant: Freedom Homes, LLC, Agent: John B. Algenius, Jr., Esq. to  April 18, 2001 at 7:30p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion.  

MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre. APPROVED 5-0-0
C. Bamford/Sparaco Lot Line Revision (1.38 Acres)

North-Westerly End of Chestnut Circle (Map 15/Lot 52)

Residence AA-2 District

Applicant: W. Lee Sparaco & Gloria M. Sparaco

Agent: William A. Childress

· Stuart Hanes recused himself for this matter.

· Robert McIntyre indicated he knew Lee Sparaco and that their relationship would not have any effect on his decision.

Town Planner, Christine Nelson informed the Commission that Attorney Bill Childress had forwarded correspondence indicating that he would be on vacation and to postpone the matter to the next meeting of the Commission.  She indicated that Shirley from Bill Childress’ office called that afternoon to inform that Lee Sparaco would be attending the meeting to present the matter and to disregard the postponement correspondence from Attorney Childress.   Town Planner, Nelson informed Mr. Sparaco that due to Attorney Childress’ postponement to the April 18th meeting and a busy schedule, she had not reviewed the plan.  Nelson encouraged Mr. Sparaco to make his presentation and informed that the Commission could render a decision to approve on the condition that the application met bulk standard regulations.

Lee Sparaco presented his plans to the Commission.  He indicated that the purpose of the revision was to add more property to his yard for greenscape purposes and was not an attempt to increase the area of his property for building.

The Commission reviewed the plan and questioned the location of the septic tank and type of water used in the area.  

MOTION to approve the Bamford/Sparaco Lot Line Revision (1.38 Acres), North-Westerly End of Chestnut Circle (Map 15/Lot 52), Residence AA-2 District, Applicant: W. Lee Sparaco & Gloria M. Sparaco, Agent: William A. Childress on the condition of full compliance with the Bulk Area Standards of the Zoning Regulations and sanitation approval by the Town Sanitarian.  MOVED by Robert McIntyre. SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED: 4-0-0
· Stuart Hanes returned to his seat at 8:40 p.m.
WORKSHOP
A. Draft Portions of the Plan of Conservation & Development
1. Petitioner: Old Saybrook Planning Commission

2. Open Space

2.
Cultural & Natural Resources
Chairman Gallicchio advised the Commission that she had requested this item be added to the Agenda.   She postponed this item until the advisory reports from the Conservation Commission and Parks and Recreation were received.  
VILLAGE GATEWAY COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVE REPORT

Frank Vinciguerra discussed the former Mobil Station property and the tourist information booth designs presented by Point One Architects.    Vinciguerra commented on the quality design and landscaping.  He commended the support and contributions of the many volunteers involved/soon to be involved in this project.

IV. MINUTES

The Commission reviewed the Minutes of March 21, 2001 and made the following amendments:

Item VII, Page 3


Line 20


DELETE: Robbie McIntyre
ADD: Robbie Marshall

MOTION to approve the Planning Commission Public Meeting Minutes of March 21, 2001 as amended.  
MOVED: by Stuart Hanes.
SECONDED: by Robert McIntyre. APPROVED: 4-0-0
STAFF REPORT

Stuart Hanes discussed the events of the Quarterly Meeting of the Land Use Agencies and updated Members on the status of projects and efforts of other Commissions. 

Town Planner, Nelson informed the Commission that the Adjacent Property Owner language for the Subdivision Regulations is being reviewed by Attorney Eric Knapp.

Those present briefly discussed the status of proposed developments such as Home Depot and Lowes.  
Town Planner, Christine Nelson informed the Commission of the new web site for Nathan L. Jacobson & Associates.

CORRESPONDENCE

EXHIBIT: Invoice from George J. Kinsley, PC, dated March 14, 2001 for services rendered for Heights, LLC v. Old Saybrook Planning Commission.

Chairman Gallicchio informed the Commission that part of the previous invoice had been paid and that the outstanding balance is $1,649.00.

MOTION to approve payment in the amount of $1,649.00 for the March 14, 2001 invoice for 19.4 hours of legal services rendered by George J. Kinsley, P.C. 

MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.  APPROVED 5-0-0

X.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn meeting at 9:50 p.m. to the next regular meeting on April 18, 2001 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point. 
MOVED: by Stuart Hanes. SECONDED:  Robert McIntyre. APPROVED: 5-0-0
Respectfully submitted,

OLD SAYBROOK PLANNING COMMISSION

Christina M. Costa

Assistant Town Planner/Commission Clerk
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